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Lost/Stolen/Destroyed Concealed Carry License – No More Notarized Paper 
Affidavit 

 
“430 ILCS 66/55” 
 

(b)       A licensee shall notify the Department within 10 days of 
discovering that a license has been lost, destroyed, or stolen. A 

lost, destroyed, or stolen license is invalid. To request a 
replacement license, the licensee shall submit: 

 
(1) a notarized statement written or electronic acknowledgment 

that the licensee no longer possesses the license, and that it 
was lost, destroyed, or stolen; 

 
(2) if applicable, a copy of a police report stating that the 

license was stolen; and 
 
(3) the requisite fee. 

 
Since the inception of the Illinois Concealed Carry License (CCL), reporting a license lost, stolen or 
destroyed and requesting a replacement required the submission of a notarized affidavit attesting that 
the CCL was, in fact, no longer in the possession of the licensee.  On web applications, this will now be 
an attestation built into the application process. For applicants utilizing the alternate call-in method to 
order a replacement, a paper affidavit will continue to be sent. However, this affidavit will no longer be 
required to be notarized. 


